
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      21 August 2011

The meeting was called to order at 0943 by Barbara Riddy.  23 Members and 5 Guests were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 17 July 11 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                                                                                Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
Items discussed by the Executive will be addressed in appropriate agenda items below.
3. Financial

The Treasurer was absent due to illness and therefore monthly reports for June and July were deferred until the next meeting, as were the final report on Wings and Wheels and an interim report on the vending machines.   
A brief written report shows that the Club is in good financial shape, thanks in part to increased fuel sales.

4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz   (absent)                    
b.   Parking – Bob Lepschi  
 The President is reviewing the proposed tied down aircraft parking agreement to ensure it is consistent with the Club’s insurance policy.  The proposed agreement will be presented in September.  

The parking agreement will include a requirement for owners to mow the grass around their aircraft using the mower in the NFC hangar.

  Moved by Bob Lepschi: that the Club purchase a riding mower.  

  Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                                                                              Carried
  Ron will investigate options and prices.  It is expected that the mower will cost about $1500.











Action: Ron Whyte

c. Social –  Mike Wilkey 
  Saturday 3 September  – NFC Monthly Fly-in BBQ 1100 – 1400
  Saturday 10 September – NFC Flying Pig Poker Run.  See notice board.  BBQ at 1700.
  Sunday 11 September – COPA for Kids.  See item 5b below.

  Saturday 1 October – NFC Monthly Fly-in BBQ 1100-1400

  Saturday 15 October – Second Annual Wilkey Cup 1200-1800.  BBQ Dinner.

  Saturday 29 October – Murder Mystery Dinner 1800-?

  Saturday 26 November – NFC Christmas Party

 Volunteers are needed for these events!  Contact Mike Wilkey  africa@shaw.ca

Courtesy Car.  The idea of a Club courtesy car for visiting pilots was discussed.  The idea    was generally supported subject to resolution of issues such as insurance.  Brian Andrews undertook to be in charge of such a car.  Vital Aviation has such a car and perhaps it could be used and administered by the Club if Vital moves into the upstairs office.  See Item 6b below.  More discussion on the topic of a courtesy car will be required.
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  (absent)
Moved by Murray Welte: that Membership applications from Brian Zetts, Chris Brain, Don    Halbert, Mark Meloche, Charles Schell, Bob Decker, and Petra Sobotka be accepted.   
  Seconded by Ron Whyte                                                                                           Carried                                                               

e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
 Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold during July:  16,283 litres.

Fuel available as of 15 August 2011: 23,448 litres
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Fly-ins:

-  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV.  14-18 Sep  http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php

-  AOPA Summit.  Hartford, Conn, 22-24 Sep  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
b. NFC COPA for Kids flights on 11 September.  Pilot briefing at 1000, flights at 1100.  Hot dogs following.  Contact Doug Sowden sowdens@telus.net to volunteer to fly or cook.
c. Elections for four Officers, two Directors, the Web Master and Av-Gass Editor will be held at the November meeting.

d.   Guest speaker – Joe Howse.
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91

COPA Flight 91 business is conducted as part of the NFC General meeting.  There will no longer be a separate meeting.  There was no special COPA business.
b. Upstairs Office
There was considerable discussion with Lynda Brown regarding the possible rental of the upstairs office by Vital Aviation beginning as early as 30 September.  Vital would require 3 or 4 aircraft parking spots, the use of the classroom for ground school Mondays and Thursdays from 1900 to 2230 (NFC Members are welcome to attend), and access to downstairs facilities.  Members were supportive of the idea of having Vital operating out of the Clubhouse.  
Moved by Doug Sowden: that NFC negotiate with Vital Aviation for lease of the upstairs office.  Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                                                                Carried
c.
NAC Lease

The lease with NAC has not been finalized.  The NAC has requested some changes that will be discussed with the President in the near future.

d. 2012 Event

Members agreed that the NFC Event in June 2012 will be relatively low-key, consisting of a fly-in breakfast/lunch, and perhaps flour bombing and spot landing competitions.
e. 2013 Wings and Wheels

Thanks to the many volunteers who have already signed up.  There’s always a need for more volunteers.  Contact Barbara at briddy@writeme.com
The President will meet with NAC and Airport Management in October to discuss the event.

7. New Business   
Members congratulated Ken Welte’s son Andrew on achieving his private pilot’s licence through the Air Cadet program on 19 August.
Following a request from Brian Zetts, it was Moved by Doug Sowden that the Air Cadets be authorized to use the classroom for ground schools for 3 or 4 Tuesdays beginning on a date to be confirmed.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                   Carried
8.
 Next Meeting Date
 18 September 2011
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930
The guest speaker will be Murray Welte describing his trip to Antarctica.

9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Doug Sowden                                                                                                  Carried  


The meeting was adjourned at 1050.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Joe Howse for his interesting talk and video on recovering an Albatross from Brazil.
    Thanks, as always, to those responsible for arranging the luncheon.
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